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NORTH CENTRAL PUBLIC HEALTH DISTRICT
“Caring For Our Communities”

419 East Seventh Street

The Dalles, OR 97058-2676

541-506-2600

www.ncphd.org
North Central Public Health District

Board of Health

Meeting Minutes

November 10, 2015 (3:00pm)

In Attendance:  Commissioner Mike Smith – Sherman County; Roger Whitely – Sherman County; Linda Thompson – Sherman County; Commissioner Scott Hege – Wasco County; and Fred Schubert – Wasco County.  By Phone:  Michael Takagi – Gilliam County (Note: Mr. Takagi was not present to vote on the approval of the 10-13-15 BOH meeting minutes) 
Staff Present:  Teri Thalhofer, RN BSN – Director NCPHD
Minutes taken by Gloria Perry

Meeting called to order on November 10, 2015 at 3:04pm by Commissioner Mike Smith.
SUMMARY OF ACTIONS TAKEN
Motion by Fred Schubert, second by Commissioner Scott Hege, to approve the minutes from the 10/13/15 board of health meeting as presented.  
Vote:

5-0

Yes:
Commissioner Mike Smith, Roger Whitley, Linda Thompson, Commissioner Scott Hege, and Fred Schubert.

No:
0

Abstain:

Motion carried.

Motion by Linda Thompson second by Scott Hege to approve the A/P Checks Issued in October 2015 report as presented.
Vote:

6-0

Yes:
Commissioner Mike Smith, Roger Whitley, Linda Thompson, Michael Takagi, Commissioner Scott Hege, and Fred Schubert.

No:
0

Abstain:

Motion carried.
WELCOME & INTRODUCTIONS

1. MINUTES

a. Approval of past meeting minutes
· Minutes were approved as presented.

b. Set next meeting date
· The next regular meeting was scheduled for Tuesday, December 8, 2015 at 3:00pm.  Meeting location will be at the North Central Public Health District office located at 419 E. 7th Street, The Dalles, OR.

2. ADDITIONS TO THE AGENDA
a. None
3. PUBLIC COMMENT
a. No comments
4. UNFINISHED BUSINESS
a. Updates from Wasco County – Wasco County Project Plan
· NCPHD Board Structure
· Commissioner Hege is looking at proposing a different governance structure for the board of health such as converting the board to County Commissioners and having an advisory board outside of that.  He had hoped to have something to present at today’s board meeting, however he is still working on this.
· Commissioner Smith said this is a concept that has been talked about briefly in the past.  The idea was you could do quarterly full board meetings to go over programs, etc. and then have a smaller group meet every month.  This is just a concept at this point – something to be discussed at a later date.
· At this point in time, Wasco County does not have plans of notifying NCPHD by 12/31/2015 of their intention of separating from the District.  The study they wanted to conduct that will aid in that decision has not yet been completed.
· Roger Whitely inquired about additional money for the health district.  Commissioner Hege said that would be addressed at the next budget cycle.
5. NEW BUSINESS
a. Status of Services
· 1st Quarter Revenue Analysis & Beginning Balance Report
· Teri reviewed report with the board.
· The reduction in revenue from Wasco County caused a significant change in service delivery for NCPHD and how it serves the entire region.
· The $90,000 reduction required the layoff of two (2) staff.
· We have seen more than the expected revenue drop.
· We are budgeted to spend $37,027 of our beginning balance this fiscal year.
· Traditionally, 1st quarter we’re over spent, 2nd quarter we’re under spent, 3rd quarter we’re over spent, and 4th quarter we’re under spent and we come out with a positive balance at the end of the year.  This is due to the timing of how things roll in.  However, this year we have a significant over spend.
· For comparison FY 2014 we were negative $36,596 for the 1st quarter, FY 2015 we were negative $55,364 and for FY 2016 we are negative $98,139.  
· Teri expressed her concern about the revenue being so low even with our reduced expenditures and this absolutely has to do with not be able to staff walk-in clinic 5 days a week and bring in the immunization and family planning revenue that comes in with that.
· Commissioner Smith said if this trends to the end of the 2nd quarter the board will have to take some kind of action.
· Fred Schubert asked Teri to clarify if 2014 was actually two million on the total figures.  Teri explained that this number is correct and it is due to the fund transfer from Wasco County when NCPHD separated from them.  The expenses went up for that year as well, due to a lot of one-time expenses in 2014.
· 1st Quarter Successes, Opportunities & Challenges Review
· Teri reviewed handout Successes, Opportunities and Challenges:
· Environmental Health Services
· Administrative Services
· Prevention Services
· Clinical Services and WIC
· Discussions:
· Potential Revenue Source for Wasco County
· The Solid Waste Advisory Committee for Wasco County was convened and recommendations were reported to the Wasco County BOCC.  Advisory Committee shared potential revenue source allowed in Wasco County landfill agreement for additional fee negotiable for tonnage brought from “out of area” exceeding 100K tons.  Current out of area tonnage accepted at the Wasco County Landfill for the calendar year was 375K tons at the date of the meeting.
· These funds would go into Wasco County’s general fund. 
· Commissioner Hege said Wasco County just became aware of this when it was presented to them at their BOCC meeting.  Wasco County will be looking into this possible revenue source.
· Commissioner Smith said the health board would certainly encourage Wasco County to consider this as a possible revenue source for public health.
· Covering the cost of outbreaks
· Fred Schubert asked if Teri knew what the Pertussis outbreak cost the health department and if there was an agreed upon level between the three counties if an outbreak went over a certain amount in a given county, if that county would pick up the difference.
· There is not a policy in place around this, but there has been discussion regarding it.  At some point this could be a request made if an outbreak heavily exceeds into a negative budget year.  
· Hole in the Safety Net
· Dr. McDonnel NCPHD’s Health Officer had a meeting with Duane Francis, the CEO at MCMC about the hole in the safety net.  She shared that in their conversation he acknowledged that this is a concern for local providers and MCMC.
· Budget Issues:
· The Clinical Advisory Panel of the CGCCO is recommending that $400,000 of their incentive metrics be split between Hood River Health Department and NCPHD.  We have not yet received an official notice of this.  This information was given to Teri by Dr. Harpole who was in attendance at a meeting last week where this recommendation was discussed.  This would be a one-time payment that is not sustainable.  The health council will be voting on this next week.  Teri is not sure if there are any restrictions to this money.
· Teri wanted the board to be aware that we are having a difficult time hiring and retaining staff at our current pay scale.  A discussion was held on possible solutions.
· A discussion was held about whether or not the board should have a work session to discuss budgetary issues regarding how to get through this budget year.  The board will wait to hear if the $200,000 will be forthcoming from the CGCCO before they decide to meet or not.
b. Review of A/P Checks Issued (October 2015)
· Report reviewed and approved as presented.
c. Contracts Review
· The following contracts were reviewed:
· MCCC MOU 2015-16
· MODA Commercial Agreement
· Sherman Co Medical Clinic
d. Director’s Report
· Teri presented her report.
.

Meeting adjourned at 4:29pm

________________________________




_________________

Commissioner Michael Smith, Chair




Date

{Copy of 10/13/2015 board of health meeting minutes, 1st Quarter Revenue Analysis Report, A/P Checks Report, MCCC MOU 2015-16 contract, MODA Agreement, Sherman County Medical Clinic Agreement, and Director’s Report attached and made part of this record.}
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Public Health

Prevent. Promote. Protect.






